

School Council Meeting



DATE: Thursday 01.07.21

School Council Minutes

PUPILS PRESENT	STAFF PRESENT
C Atkinson S Adams F Milner B Johnson C Crooks	N Riggs S Fox R Lillford C Lawrence

OUTCOMES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

NR – Has processed the school mayor applications and he is receiving applications now the deadline is 9th July. However some students were not aware of the post. NR – did ask if anyone had been shown a PowerPoint in tutor – Some hadn't seen it.

NR – Spoke about the School president role and it would be classed as a proper role, the president would attend both School/Residential councils, attend new staff interviews, mentoring. NR also was going to try and sort out E-praise points as pay. The president will be voted in by students. NR – asked how we all felt about immigration – CA made some comment about sending them back to their own country and the whole group discussed how we are all free to travel to other countries and CC made a point about been able to travel wherever you wanted and see the world. NR – Asked for feedback on the Pride Day Monday 28th June – no one commented.

NR – asked how bullying was in the school – BJ asked CA why he was hitting girls as he had seen him doing it in the corridors, CA didn't really know what to say to BJ. The general group consensus was that bullying was an issue in school as it can still happen, but doesn't happen too often

At this point SA was asked to leave due to her been abusive towards peer BJ, she did leave.

CA – mentioned about the amount of litter on the field when he is out playing football. The group agreed that the litter around school is getting worse. Not enough bins are placed in outside communal areas – BJ mentioned about different looking bins to make pupils be more invited to throw their own litter away. Also he mentioned about the sticks been removed that have fallen off the trees.

NR – mentioned may be coming up with some sort of incentive for pupils to engage in picking up litter and could possibly look at giving Epraise.

CC – asked if we had a library in school, NR stated we don't however if he wanted to borrow a book, he was more than welcome to borrow one from his room.

3T – Have requested an all day breakfast on the lunch menu at least once a term.

Requests for – Minecraft and Hair & Beauty on the rewards list.

Swimming every friday – was explained this is quite difficult due to the limited spaces and pre booking.

CA – mentioned about a play area, climbing frame/monkey bars or some sort of outdoor gym area for students to use up pent up energy.

CC wanted to be able to go get Fish and chips for rewards and have a walk to the park.

FM – wanted bowling to be back on again.

BJ – Soccer kings/Soccer sensations

CA – mentioned about a Year 11's prom and get a DJ.

School Council Meeting



ACTIONS FOR NEXT MEETING

- NR – Was going to mention to maintenance about the holes in the CLC fence.
- NR – to enquire about the litter situation and if we can award students with Epraise.
- NR – to enquire about the outside bin situation.

MINUTES SENT TO ALL PUPILS

MINUTES SENT TO ALL STAFF